
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting:  Monday 14 June 2010, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Peter Stubbs(Ch), John Child, Stephen George, John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely.

1. Apologies

Apologies had been received from Kevan Holloway, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson, and John Pritchett. 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes of the 10 May 2010 meeting were approved as a correct record. 

3. Matters arising on the Minutes not covered Elsewhere

Minute 3.4.b.  Andrew Tabor had so far been unable to attend any meetings of the Woodseats NAG but was in the e-mail loop and expected to attend the next meeting.

Minute 3.4.a The Chairman was awaiting feedback over the bench. SCC would be asked to cut the hedge and the grass on the Old School Field before the fun day. 

Minute 3.4.c. The petrol strimmer has been purchased.

Minute 4.v. It is understood that the SW Community Assembly has approved a grant towards the Fun Day expenses. Confirmation of this and the amount is awaited.

Minute 4.viii A response in respect of the planning application for apartments to be built adjacent to 31 Rosamond Close has been submitted

Minute 7.i The 23 May bounds walk with Tony Smith was poorly attended with only 4 participants and Tony.

4. Reports

a. Chairman’s Report

(i) The most recent list of small highways schemes had been circulated to committee members. The advance Stop Sign on the Rod Moor Road approach to Tinkers Corner, which was promised for installation last year, is now a Category A scheme for 2010/11, as is a proposal to provide dropped kerbs on Everard Avenue close to the bus stop at the Old Mother Redcap.  The issue of verge damage at the Longford Road/Wollaton Road junction is under review to see what measures might be taken to stop large vehicles causing damage by overtaking waiting buses.  A bollard is a possibility. At long last the School warning sign is now in place on Prospect Road. 
(ii) Following the erection of speed camera warning signs on Twentywell Lane that incorporate reminders of the 30mph limit, clarification of the City Council’s intentions regarding the provision of a vehicle activated sign was being sought.  The City Council was also being pressed to produce, for consultation, a draft proposal for introducing limited stay parking outside the Twentywell Lane shops, in accordance with the Traffic Action Plan.  An update of the Plan had been requested in time for the next Open meeting. We are also seeking clarification of the status of promised improvements to the safety of the Bradway Road crossing near the top of Twentywell Lane.
(iii) Some 38 names have so far been added to the petition on the BAG website calling for to the clarification of priorities at Tinkers Corner.  This has been advertised in the Bradway Bugle and will feature in again in the next issue.

 (iv) The 3rd Ward Forum was held on Wednesday 2 June at Totley Library. In the absence of a representative from the Dore Village Society pending their AGM this was again chaired by Peter. All three councillors attended for at least part of the meeting and there was lively discussion on a number of issues. 

(v)  On planning issues, no comments had been offered regarding the Bradway Primary School extension, and proposals for changes to the mobile phone masts on top of the Bradway Road shops were considered acceptable as they did not involve any increase in height and represented an improved sharing of facilities rather than adding new ones.  The application for improvements to the Annex was still awaited.   

b. Secretary’s Report

Andrew Tabor had circulated the committee with any information he had received from SCC or others.

c. Treasurer’s Report

In Peter Smithson’s absence the Chairman reported that the BAG account was currently some £6263 in surplus. This surplus will reduce when outstanding bills for the Planter, and new bench have been settled. It also includes some £638 residual funds from the defunct Bradway Neighbourhood Association which BAG will distribute as closely in accordance with the wishes of the old BNA as the BAG constitution will permit. Ideas will be sought from members and the matter raised at the next Open Meeting.

d. Membership Secretary’s Report

So far 141 membership forms had been received, representing over 200 individuals. 

e. Other Reports

John Kirkman reported that he was continuing to maintain the Twentywell and Wollaton planters (dead-heading and providing replacement plants when necessary) but reminded the committee that he would be unable to perform these duties from mid-July to mid-August.  He reported that at least 4 of the new bird boxes in Poynton wood had been tenanted.

5. Correspondence

A letter has been received from Paul Stockley thanking BAG for its donation to support the Bradway Primary School football team on its prize trip to the World Cup in South Africa.

The Secretary has been copied in to a letter from Andrew Setchfield, on behalf of a group called ‘Friends of Poynton Villas’, outlining proposals for the development of some of the land he is understood to own abutting the railway and Poynton Wood. The proposals are interesting but before we could express a view as to either support or opposition it was considered that more information would be needed. It was agreed that the Secretary should reply to Mr Setchfield offering a meeting with the ‘Friends of Poynton Villas’ to discuss the implications of the proposal which would appear to involve a change of use.

A letter had been received from the Planning Department advising of the next round of consultation on the Sheffield Development Framework.   

6. Open Meeting: 29th June 

Will Holmes from Veolia will be the guest speaker on recycling and waste disposal. Views will also be sought on the use of the residual BNA funds (see 4.c. above). 

7. Involvement with Bradway Bugle.

It is understood that the Dore Village Society is taking over responsibility for the production of Dore to Door. It was agreed that consideration should be given to the possibility of BAG taking complete responsibility for the distribution of the Bradway Bugle, and subsequently assuming other functions relating to the publication, in line with the wishes of the current editor.

8. Future Activities

 (i) Thursday 24 June, SW Community Assembly meeting, Bradway Primary School, 7.30pm preceded by a presentation on the Sheffield Development Framework at 6.15.p.m.  

(ii) Tuesday 29 June, Open Meeting to consider recycling and waste disposal.  Speaker Will Holmes, Veolia Education Department. 

(iii) Saturday 3 July, Old School Field litter pick.

(iv). Friday 6 August, Fun Day. 

(v)  Saturday 7 August, Old School Field litter pick.

(vi)  Wednesday 8 September, Ward Forum, Totley Library.

(vii) Tuesday 12 October AGM, 7.30.p.m. Bradway Primary School.

9. Future Committee Meeting date: 20 Sept prior to AGM.

10. Other Business

(i) The Chairman provided a progress report on planning for the Fun Day. It was agreed that an Ice Cream van should again be included as this had proved popular. As planning consents are not yet in place for work on the Annex it may still be possible to proceed on the Old School Field with our alternative venue being Bradway Primary School / Scout Hall.

(ii) The lack of response from SCC to the BAG application for the Old School Field ground to be declared a Village Green was discussed. It was noted that Dore Village Society have had 3 applications outstanding for some 3 years. This is not good enough and it was agreed that Rachel Smith be asked to write to officials seeking an update on progress by no later than the end of August after which if no, or an inadequate response is received BAG will ask the Ward Councillors to take the matter up. SCC must know what its policy on these issues is and should at least respond so that the formal review procedure may be put in place.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.12 p.m.
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